To: Rector, Professor Yossi Ben-Artzi   yossib@univ.haifa.ac.il
Dean, School of Business Administration, Professor Sheizaf Rafaeli, sheizaf@rafaeli.net
Director of Computing Division, Ms Raya Lubovitch, rlubovi1@univ.haifa.ac.il

I am writing to register a complaint against faculty member Steven Plaut for misuse of the university's computing systems to engage in serial harassment of scores of individuals including many fellow Israeli faculty members.  The attached e-mail "alef list.eml" contains the e mail addresses of many members of the Alef academic discussion group hosted on the server of the University of Haifa.  If you open this file you will see that it is an e mail sent by Plaut via the university e mail servers to Rachel Neuwirth.  Neuwirth is a well-known Los Angeles fellow Kahanist sympathizer.

Clearly what Plaut has done is forwarded the e mail addresses to Neuwirth so she can then e mail the list members with the disgusting "poem" insulting the memory of the recently deceased, Prof. Tanya Reinhart.  Clearly, Plaut believes that by sending the list to Neuwirth but not personally sending the poem himself, he has protected himself from a charge of directly harassing the Alef list members.  But to my mind Plaut and Neuwirth have engaged in a conspiracy to try to get around the rules of the university.

I want to make very clear that I do not want my e mail address included in any e mails sent by Steven Plaut using the University of Haifa computer system.  I am certain that none of the individuals whose e mail addresses are included in this list would want Plaut to be circulating their addresses using your computer system.  He is engaging in harassment of us and invading our privacy.  I would like to you compel him to no longer use your e mail system to harass any of the individuals on this list.

And please do not forget that he is using your computer system to participate in a plan to insult the memory of the dead which is a heinous offense in our Jewish tradition.

Please reply to this e mail to let me know what if any action you plan to take in this matter.  I plan on communicating to the Alef list members to let them know that Plaut has used the university's e mail system as he has.  I would like to also be able to tell the list members what action, if any, the university will take to ensure that this will not happen in the future.

I am including below the extended headers for Plaut's e mail so you can verify that he did use your e mail system to send this e mail.

Richard Silverstein
